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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES
 

May 9, 2011
                                             
 
The meeting opened at 7:00 P.M with the Pledge of Allegiance.
 
7:00 P.M.            Compliance Officer Harry Power addressed the Board concerning Stoddard 
v. Jennison & Willard.  He explained how the Town could be open to liability if we do not 
address the problem, and that we go after the property owner, Willard.  Selectman Stymest, 
seconded by Selectman Holland moved to follow the recommendation of Attorney Fernald 
and proceed with enforcement.   At the conclusion of the discussion the Board asked Jim 
Coffey to send a letter to Attorney Fernald to proceed.
 
Mr. Power was aware of a complaint by Linda Nichol concerning PJD Septic but the 
photographs furnished were of very poor quality.  He then brought up several typographical 
errors in his job description which Jim Coffey will get corrected.  There was also discussion 
regarding the parking of trucks on Juniper Hill Road. Mr. Power stated that he had 
researched the road and that it was a three rod road (width) as King Street where it merged 
into County Road and eventually became Juniper Hill Road.
 
7:35 P.M.            Dick Briere brought in material he had from his three years on the Building 
Committee.  After the Town Meeting he will bring in the remaining of material to Jim Coffey.  
Chairman Holland thanked Mr. Briere for his three years of service to the Town.
 
7:27 P.M.            Mary Lou Stymest suggested having an agreement with David Young for his 
work in the cemeteries that would go from May 1 to October 15.  This would allow for a better 
cleanup for Memorial Day and for removal of leaves in the Fall instead of Spring.  After a 
discussion Chairman Holland moved, seconded by Selectman Halter to approve the request. 
The motion passed 3-0.
 
At 7:30 Selectman Halter asked about removing the satellite dish from the front of the 
building.  Jim Coffey stated that Ed Saleski had removed it and the one at the Davis Public 
Library. The material will be stored for a short time behind the library and then disposed of.
 
 
 The following items were approved.



      1.      Accounts Payable Manifest
      2.   Forest Fire Report/Bill
      3.      Application for use of Town Hall by the Island Pond Association (August 6 – fee 

waived)
      4.   2010, Issue 1, Property Tax Warrant (Two Notebooks)
      5.      Minutes of April 25.
 
 
At 8:00 Chairman Holland moved to adjourn, seconded Selectman Halter and the motion 
passed 3-0.
 
Respectfully submitted
 
 
James Coffey, Administrator
 
 
Approved
 
 
_______________________            _______________        ______________                      
Sandra L. Holland, Chairman              Arnold Stymest              John D. Halter

Board of Selectmen


